
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 

 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE. COVID-19 

April 18, 2020 
General Update 

Update: updates are bolded 
Residential living –   1 case on Campus – Retested to be cleared   
Skilled Nursing -     2 cases on Campus – Recovering 
  0 cases - Personal Care  
DV Employees -  5 cases – self-isolated at home    
DAH Employees-    2 cases – self-isolated at home  
COVID related deaths   as of 4/18/20 – 3 deaths (a new line) 
 
I had a question about what staff were Positive with COVID.  We currently have 5 nursing staff 
and 2 Dunwoody at Home aides out with the Virus.  We had one from dining who was self -
quarantined very early on and was not around food (management team member).  He returned on 
4/16/20 after being cleared by Dr. Lawrence. 
 
Drop off hours – if you are dropping off items for your families or friends at Dunwoody - 
packages can be accepted from 7am-7pm Monday – Friday and 8am-5pm Saturday/Sunday.  
Please use this window for deliveries – doors lock after these times. 
 

Information for Care Center Residents and Families 

Information for Independent Residents Please report any symptoms of fever with sore 
throat, congestion, and cough to Health & Wellness. 
 
Erin Price put together adult coloring packets and puzzle packets.  If you would like one please 
call her at 610-707-4898 and she will get a packet to you. Please leave your name, room number, 
and which packet you would like. 
 
Thank you to all who participated in the coloring contest!  Susie Brandt and Eileen Epp were the 
winners! 
 
 



Newspaper delivery from 4/18/20-4/26/20 will be Curt and Kathy.  If you have any issues, please 
let us know (610-359-4428). 
 
A resident told me about a new Hack from Net Flix, trying to get your payment information.  
Hackers are still present, so please be careful with any requests for money or billing information.  
If you are not sure, contact Kathy Barton (610-359-4428) and I will check it out for you. 
 
We have been having some issues with wipes being flushed down the toilet.  Please only flush 
toilet paper – we do not want back- ups right now! 
 
Our face mask group has produced over 300 face masks so far.  Our next project is to get 2 
masks per resident in the care center – that is about 260 total.  Currently they have surgical 
masks, but we really need them for the staff, so Our goal is to make them this week – we are 
using t-shirt material for the ear loops (softer on the ears) and no pipe cleaner so they can be 
laundered (the reason for 2 per person).  We will have room numbers on the masks.  Thanks to 
all the sewers who have helped make masks!  It is very much appreciated!  I have had many 
compliments from residents and staff.  I still have masks if you need them – just send an e-mail 
or give me a call (610-359-4428). 
 
 
 Updates will continue to be provided as necessary and are posted on our website: 
www.dunwoody.org  if your family is interested in following this information. 

PLEASE EXERCISE VIGILANCE WITH HAND WASHING! 
We understand that these circumstances are difficult and appreciate your cooperation. 

 


